Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
ABC GROUP, LLC
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, April 13, 2023, 5:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m. CST

PLACE: Destin-Fort Walton Beach Convention Center, 1250 Miracle Strip Pkwy. SE, Fort Walton Beach, FL 32548

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation District Three will host a public information open house, Thursday, April 13, 2023 at 5:30 p.m. regarding the Brooks Bridge replacement project in Okaloosa County.

The project includes constructing two new parallel bridges over the Santa Rosa Sound in Okaloosa County. The future Brooks Bridge will have an increased capacity of six travel lanes versus the current four-lane bridge which opened in 1966. Preliminary construction activities are now underway with project completion estimated for mid-2027.
Maps, graphics and other information will be on display. There will be no formal presentation; however, representatives from FDOT will be available to discuss the project plans, answer questions, and receive comments.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Jack Harrison, FDOT Construction Project Manager, (850) 981-2738, Jack.harrison@dot.state.fl.us.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Jack Harrison, FDOT Construction Project Manager, (850) 981-2738, Jack.harrison@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Jack Harrison, FDOT Construction Project Manager, (850) 981-2738, Jack.harrison@dot.state.fl.us.
